
 

The Newsletter of Central Presbyterian Church 

Summer 2020 

Central Presbyterian Church, 
 
If any of us had been asked in 2015, ñWhere do you see yourself in 
five years?ò, I donôt think anyone would have offered up what we are 
seeing now.  I am not a fan of the phrase ñthe new normalò but I do 
want to take you through some of what you need to know in the weeks 
ahead as we work to worship on the grounds of and within the church 
building.  This is not the full list.  But it is the most important pieces 
you need to know before arriving.  We will be making adjustments 
and doing our best to keep you informed of them. 

 
A few general things:   
 

ž Masks are required - if you do not have a mask, we will have some cloth ones available as long as 
they last and then disposable after.  This is something the session has voted on and is a requirement.  
Please do not put your fellow church members in an awkward position of asking you to leave and 
watch the worship on stream at home if you canôt comply with this guideline. 

 

ž We will continue to stream worship so that if you donôt feel comfortable attending in person you 
can still worship from home as we have been doing for the past months.  

 

ž We are trying to limit use of the overall building, so the Fellowship Hall, nursery, Sunday school 
rooms, kitchen, and lounge will not be open.  Only the Sanctuary doors and the doors by the mail-
boxes will be open. 

 

ž In that limiting, please treat this like a road trip with kids and try to make certain everyone has gone 
to the bathroom before leaving home. 

 

ž Bathrooms in the sanctuary hallway will be available.  Please limit capacity to two (2) and use a pa-
per towel to open the door as you leave. 

 

ž Hand sanitizer will be available in marked areas around the church. 
 

ž Offerings will be placed in the plates at the end of worship and will not be passed around.  
 

ž For now, we will not be singing out without masks.  Feel free to hum or whisper along with the 
singing done by music leaders. 

 

ž Passing of the peace is waves and other hand signal expressions of peace.  
 
For June 14th:  This will be an outdoor service; please bring your own seating, camp chairs etc.  We 
will spread out on the lawn.  Or possibly under the trees by the back door depending on the temperature.   
 
Again, masks must be worn and maintain six (6) feet of spacing between each other.  Families can sit 
together. 
 
 

Continued on Page 2 
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Budgeted 

YTD

Actual 

YTD

33.3% 

YTD

INCOME

Loose $1,333 $1,548 38.7%

Pledges 63,191 58,669 30.9

Presby Foundation 1,000 1,610 53.7

Non-pledged Giving 1,333 1,306 32.7

CPC Housing Fund 0 0 0

Other 333 333 33.3

TOTAL INCOME $69,591 $65,865 31.5%

EXPENSES

Administrative $5,899 $5,084 26.6%

Maintenance 10,160 12,006 39.4

Mission 2,440 1,330 18.2

Program 3,850 1,245 10.8

Pastor's Expenses 26,863 25,171 31.2

Staff Salary 23,629 21,122 29.8

TOTAL EXPENSES $72,842 $65,959 30.0%

Financial Summary - Q2 2020

A Message from Pastor Cliffécontinued from Page 1 

 

For June 21st:  This will be our first attempt at worship in the sanctuary.   
 
Pews will be marked with areas for sitting and areas for not sitting to maintain six (6) feet.  There will 
be some marked for families or larger groups. 
 
We will dismiss back to front to avoid people repeatedly passing each other. 
 
I will greet people on their way out of church on the side walk outside of one of the doors to prevent 
logjams at the doors. 
 
In the hallway, keep six (6) tiles between you and the group in front of you. 
 
I know this is going to be hard.  I know we want to run up and hug each other after all our time apart. 
But we have to take care of each other in this very carefully.  May God grant us wisdom, peace, and 
grace as we move forward, Amen. 
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WOW!  What a different spring we have had!  Some of you are no doubt depressed.  Some of us intro-
verts are of the opinion that this isnôt so bad.  And all of us are perplexed.  How can this happen?  Isnôt 
it someoneôs job to watch out for this sort of thing and make the world a safer place?  Why would God 
allow such a catastrophe?   
 

WELL...we are people, and our vision is very short-sighted.  Mainly...do we have food and money for 
the house payment, and a bit to set aside for when we are in need or older?  Then we are OK and thank-
ful for what God has given.  But take away our comfort, and give us some adversity, and our anger at 
the situation starts to boil over. 
 

One truth Iôve had to learn is that God really is in control, and He knows what He is doing.  Itôs our job 
to make the best of the situation and TRUST HIM. 
 

OK - your next question Iôm sure is:  Why is a music director writing these words?   
 

Because - it never hurts any of us to be reminded that even when things are bad - worse than this cur-
rent pandemic - Godôs plan is in place.  Maybe you needed to spend more time with your family?  
Maybe you needed to clean out your files (like meé)?  Or, perhaps you needed this time to remember 
how to play your kazoo or balalaika (look it up), or reconnect with your inner Frank Sinatra or Celine 
Dion.  Maybe as youôve sung along with the online church services, youôve realized how much those 
familiar songs are a blessing to your life. 
 

My father comes from a strict Quaker background.  The traditional Quakers do not have music in their 
churches.  They also do not have a pastor.  They go to ñmeetingò at a particular time on Sunday, and 
they sit silently and wait for the spirit to move a member, who then stands and speaks briefly about 
what they believe God is saying to them through scripture and life experiences.  As a little kid, I 
thought this was very strange, but grew to appreciate the time to meditate and be quiet.  As we look 
toward gathering in church soon, we may be more Quaker than Presbyterian.  It may be that we will 
need you to meditate as we have just a few singers or instrumentalists, rather than having collective 
singing...in order to prevent transmission of germs that any one of us might have.  It may be that youôll 
feel left out of the music experience for awhile.  I would urge us all to be quiet and meditate and enjoy 
the tunes and the words of praise to God.  We may find that in our silence, God can speak and instruct 
in ways that He cannot when we are busy making noise. 
 

Our summer will be filled with delightful musical offerings - whether in-person or online.  Enjoy this 
interesting time, and remember to TRUST. 
 

Blessings to you, 

Leslie Stratton 
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Building & Grounds will be doing informal work sessions, with a 
few folks each, instead of a group workday.  Your help is still 
needed with the many tasks around the church; but, we want to 
keep folks safe in the process.  If you are willing to help in any 
way, please contact Steve Gagen or Laurel Hemmelgarn. 
 

We are in need of a few people who are willing to maintain a small 
area of the grounds.  This would mostly be weeding a flower bed 
or two, at your convenience, every few weeks throughout the 
growing season.  If needed, ñtrainingò is provided!  Please contact 
Laurel for more information and to help.   

The Deacons have continued to meet through Zoom.  If there is a need 
from anyone in the congregation, please contact Karen and she will relay 
that message to the committee. 
 

Because of the onset of COVID-19, we were forced to cancel our 
Community Dinner.  While we cannot personally visit, we have continued 
to send cards to members.  We donated $200 to a West Carrollton family 
who lost their home and possessions to fire in March.  In April, we voted 
to donate $200 to a local foodbank.  Our May donation was $200 to 
Kirkmont. 
 

The Deacons look forward to church services resuming.  We have missed 
everyone! 

The memorial bench for Marcy Wilson has 
been installed and a date for dedication will 
be announced soon.  We encourage people 
to try it out, enjoy the views and remember 
Marcy. 
 

 
We are waiting to hear from the Dragons if 
the game on Saturday, July 25, will be played.  
Ohioôs ban on large gatherings must be lifted 
as well as direction from Major League 
Baseball, Minor League Baseball and the 
Midwest League before the season can begin.  
In the meantime, you can reserve tickets by 
contacting Barb Webner.   Each ticket is $15 
and includes a Dragons ballcap, a $5 
concession stand coupon and Centralôs name  
displayed on the scoreboard.   



 

The Newsletter of Central Presbyterian Church 

 
Page 5                                                                                                                      The Central Connection 

June 14 - Jim Troxell, in honor of the Troxell Family 

June 21 - Don Henry, in remembrance of Connie on her birthday 

June 28 - Betty Hurley, in remembrance of Ione Savage 

July 5 - Steve & Ellen Donisi, in remembrance of Steven Michael Donisi 

July 12 - Don Henry, in honor of Central Church 

July 19 - Jim & Sarah Alverson, in honor of Annabelleôs third birthday 

July 26  - Nancy Watson, in remembrance of Homer on his birthday, May 8 

August 2 - Jim & Sarah Alverson, in honor of their  wedding anniversary 

August 9 - Jim McCloud, in remembrance of Roberta on their 50th wedding anniversary 

August 16 - Bill Gilman, in remembrance of Maxine 

August 23 - Steve & Sarah McCabe, in honor of Peterôs first birthday 

August 30 - Pam Beck, in remembrance of Bob on his birthday 

September 6 - Diane Dutton, in honor of her grandchildren 

September 13 - Randy & Barb Webner, in honor of their 62nd wedding anniversary 

September 20 - Jim Troxell, in honor of the Troxell Family 

October 4 - Brian & Cindy Miller, in honor of their 34th wedding anniversary 

October 4 - Jim & Sarah Alverson, in remembrance of David Steele 

October 4 - Pat Settles, in remembrance of Jack Settles 

November 8 - Sue Gossett, in honor of her 80th birthday 

 

With the suspension of in-person worship beginning March 15, many of the floral arrangements listed 

above have been moved from their original requested date.  Thank you to all for your understanding! 
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July 5th  Servers 

2 servers are needed - by intinction 
 

August 16th  Servers 

5 servers are needed 
 

September 20th  Servers 

5 servers are needed 
 

October 4th  Servers - World Communion Sunday 

Marge Houston (1 additional server is needed - by intinction) 
 

November 22nd  Servers - Christ the King 

5 servers are needed 
 

December 20th  Servers - 4th Sunday of Advent 

5 servers are needed 
 

December 24th  Servers - Christmas Eve 

2 servers are needed - by intinction 

 

Ordained Elders and Deacons wishing to serve Communion should contact Karen  

in the church office (karen@centralpreschurch.com or 937-298-2864, ext. 0). 
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June  

1 - Haley Espelage   5 - Rick Reams   8 - Alex Reams  

9 - Courtney Hemmelgarn   13 - Gloria Iselaiye   15 - Mary Sparks   16 - Ruth Craig  

17 - Diane Dutton   19 - Arline Schneider    20 - Billy Walker    24 - Cindy Miller    

25 - Sandy Ayers, Jim Brown 

  

July  

1 - Jim McCloud   11 - Amanda Gengler   12 - David Reams      

17 - Bill Awsumb, Mike Buker, Daniel Iselaiye   18 - Nancy Watson 

 

August  

9 - Barb Webner   10 - Pastor Cliff   12 - Jack Lightcap   13 - Jim Troxell   15 - Pat Lucas    

17 - Cecile Combs   18 - Carol Evans, Steve McCabe, Jett Sergent   19 - Marge Houston   

20 - Randy Webner    23 - Tom Davis 

 

If you have a summer birthday and are not listed above, then we do not have your birth date  

on file in the church office; please contact Karen to update your membership file.  
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CENTRAL PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

4699 LAMME ROAD 

DAYTON  OH  45439-3099 
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 ...to glorify God through  

 WORSHIPING  

 LOVING  

 TEACHING  

 MINISTERING  

 that Christ  may be made  

  known...  

 

Pastor:  Rev. Cliff Haddox (revncliffie@gmail.com) 

Clerk of Session:  Sarah Alverson 

Board of Deacons Moderator:  Beth Maxwell 

Director of Music:  Leslie Stratton (leslie@centralpreschurch.com) 

Childcare Provider:  Suzie Harris 

Treasurers:  Joe Espelage and Brian Miller  

Custodian:  Kevin Duffy 

Church Secretary / Bookkeeper:  Karen Mitchell (karen@centralpreschurch.com) 
 

Church Office Summer Hours:  M, W, F:   9:00 AM to 3:00 PM 

                                                       T & R:  9:00 AM to Noon 

Church Office Phone Number:  (937) 298-2864, Ext. 0 

Church Email:  cpcoffice@centralpreschurch.com 

Church Website:  www.centralpreschurch.com  
 

Worship:  10:00 AM   

Christian Education for All Ages:  Returns September 20, 2020 
 

Monday Evening Bible Study:  6:00 PM 


